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Thursday 16th March 2023

[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear Parents and Carers, 
Our Headteacher, Steph Matthews, has been offered a full-time secondment with Ofsted from Easter 2023 to experience the work of His Majesty’s Inspectors. The secondment will be for two terms starting at Easter until 1st January 2024. Many of you will be aware that Mrs Matthews has been working part-time as an Ofsted inspector for the past seven years so, this opportunity is a natural progression of that work. 

Mrs Matthews’ acceptance of the role will mean that Mrs Bevan will assume the role of Acting Headteacher until January 2024. She will continue to be supported by Miss Morrison who has been Acting Deputy Head since last Summer, and the rest of the senior leadership team. 

The governing body are aware that staffing has lacked some stability over the last few months and would like to reassure you that the school has taken every effort to secure staffing moving forward. This includes the appointment of a new Early Years Foundation Stage Leader who will lead on the amalgamation of our Nursery with school, and the accommodation of flexible working to enable Mrs Pandya and Mrs Sherbourne-Lock to return to St Paul’s after their maternity leaves. 

However, after 10 years as Headteacher, the governing body are keen to provide Mrs Matthews whatever support we can to allow her to accept this offer.

If anybody has any questions related to Mrs Matthews’ secondment, please do not hesitate to contact me. As always, thank you for your continued support for the school. It is greatly appreciated by the team. 

Yours faithfully
Margaret Ash
Chair of Governors
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